LOWNDES COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MINUTES WORK SESSION Monday, April 24, 2023

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT:

Chairman Bill Slaughter
Vice Chairman Mark Wisenbaker
Commissioner Joyce Evans
Commissioner Scott Orenstein
Commissioner Clay Griner

Commissioner Demarcus Marshall was not present.

Chairman Slaughter called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m.

MINUTES

The minutes were presented for the work session of April 10, 2023 and the regular session of April 11, 2023. No revisions to the minutes were requested.

PUBLIC HEARING

Beer, Wine and Liquor License - Tony Taylor of Taylor Entertainment, LLC DBA Twin Lakes Club and Grill - 4875 Hwy. 41 South, Lake Park, GA, Finance Accounts Receivable Technician, Lorraine Taylor, presented the item. Mrs. Taylor stated the applicant is requesting a beer, wine and liquor license at 4875 Highway 41 South in Lake Park, Georgia, for consumption on premises. Mrs. Taylor further stated this is for a change of ownership, Tony Taylor of Taylor Entertainment, LLC dba Twin Lakes Club and Grill. Commissioner Orenstein asked if this license was for this location only, Mrs. Taylor answered yes, this location only. Vice Chairman Wisenbaker asked if this is a new license or renewal, Mrs. Taylor responded this is a new license. Vice Chairman Wisenbaker asked the cost of the license, Mrs. Taylor answered \$3,562.50. Vice Chairman Wisenbaker asked if there is an annual renewal fee, Mrs. Taylor stated yes. Finance Director, Stephanie Black, stated that the renewal fee was the same as the full license fee and that each type of alcohol and type of sale was a separate license. Liquor and consumption on premises are more expensive. However, the initial year fee is prorated depending on the timeframe in which the license is applied for.

Beer, Wine and Liquor License - Travis Ostrom of TKO-SC, LLC DBA Stone Creek Golf Club and Restaurant - 4553 Greenway Dr., Valdosta, GA, Finance Accounts Receivable Technician, Lorraine Taylor, presented the item. Mrs. Taylor stated the request is for consumption on premises and due to a change in ownership. Mrs. Taylor further stated all requirements have been met.